
                                                                                                    

Highways Improvement Request Form 
 
 

14/04/2025 

 

Issue Details 
 

Location of Issue:  The junction at Park Lane and Castle Road, Salisbury 

Community Area: Salisbury 

Parish or Town Council: Salisbury City Council 

Nature of Issue: (max 600 characters) 

Residents of Park Lane have raised concerns regarding the junction and the safety of those 
trying to exit from Park Lane onto Castle Road. This is due to a number of issues:  
- Drivers are unaware of the junction  
- The yellow lines at the junction are faded and cars regularly park illegally on the corners whilst 
visiting the Co-Op shop located on Castle Road. These need to be re-painted as a matter of 
urgency.  
- There are bollards in place to prevent people parking but these are also not in a good state of 
repair and need to be replaced. I have asked at the Co-Op shop if the bollards are their 
responsibility, but nobody was able to confirm.  Could Wiltshire Council support in ensuring that 
whoever is responsible actually takes responsibility? 
Please see images below. 

How long has it been an 
issue? 

Ongoing and increasing issue due to the volume of traffic and the 
poorly maintained highway 

What would you like done to resolve this issue? (max 600 characters) 

Improved signage regarding the junctions in this area of Castle Road (Park Lane, St. Francis 
Road and Waters Road) Repainting of yellow lines (I understand that this is the best time of year 
to do this due to the weather) Replacement/reinstatement of bollards. 

Have you been in touch with your local Wiltshire Councillor?  No 

 

This form needs to be completed and e-mailed or sent to your local Town or Parish Council. 
Town and Parish contact details are available via the link below: 

https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/mgParishCouncilDetails.aspx 
 

Town or Parish Council Comments: (To be completed by Town or Parish Council only. Max 600 characters) 

 
Residents of Park Lane have expressed concern regarding the safety of those using the junction 
and those using Castle Road. This is a particularly busy area with the Co-Op shop, three 
junctions and a traffic light pedestrian crossing, in very close proximity. Drivers on Castle Road 
can be travelling at speed between the junctions and when cars are parked illegally the visibility 
of those trying to leave Park Lane is very much reduced. Residents report regular 'near misses' 
and are fearful of a serious accident occurring. The problem is increasing as the volume of traffic 
increases. 

https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/mgParishCouncilDetails.aspx


                                                                                                    

Cllr Sharon Rideout.  St. Francis and Stratford Ward 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

 
  

  


